



## NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED

### MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 20<sup>TH</sup> MAY 2021 HELD VIRTUALLY ON TEAMS

PRESENT:      L BLACKER                                      R BLACKER                                      T DEAKIN  
                  P CHAPLOW                                     J LEIGHTLEY                                  I EDWARDS  
                  T LONG    T HEEKS                                        T BROWN  
                  D LONG    C KITCHEN

#### 1. CHAIRMANS OPENING REMARKS

The Chairman opened the meeting at 1930 hrs and thanked everyone for attending.

#### 2. APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from P Thompson and P Dilieu. E Holden did not attend.

#### 3 & 4 MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES (4/3/21)

The Committee read through the minutes and there being nothing to discuss they were proposed by T Heeks and seconded by P Chaplow as a true record.

#### 5. TREASURERS REPORT

There was £21,296.06 in the Bank at the end of April. Levies were starting to trickle in. Money going out to Region Teams etc. £215 had been received from the CPSA ground membership (£1074 from HQ so far).

#### 6. MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT

Mr Leightley reported the following.

CPSA looking to change name to CTSA it is being drip fed to members. Membership up to 20883 in March.

A meeting was held about lead shot being used, getting lots of information back from manufacturers.

All HQ staff were now back working at HQ.

#### 7. REGIONAL OLYMPIC SKEET

The Regional Olympic skeet shoot was held on 1<sup>st</sup> May at Beverley. There were only 9 entries. The question raised was 'is it viable to carry on' the answer being 'it would carry on and be monitored' this was voted unanimously by the Committee.

8. CPSA CHAMPION OF CHAMPIONS – GAME FAIR

All the Intercounty champions from 2019 to enter champion of champion shoot at Game Fair.

ACTION: T BROWN TO FIND OUT WHO WON 2019 SHOOTING THEN LET LINDA KNOW SO SHE CAN SEND TO CPSA.

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Charlotte asked the question that O/T didn't have any category badges. Should they be brought back for 2022.

The next meeting will be held on 5<sup>th</sup> August at the Mercure Hotel.

ACTION: L BLACKER TO BOOK ROOM

There being nothing else to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 21.01 hrs.

L BLACKER  
JUNE 2021